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This manuscript presents interesting information concerning the application of advanced oxidation processes assisted with conventional treatments for the removal of azo dyes. Azo dyes are the largest group of dyes produced worldwide. Due to their chemical structure, they are very stable and cannot easily be degraded. This is a great advantage for most industrial applications and the fabrication of goods (e.g., textiles), however, it is a major disadvantage from an environmental point of view. In environmental soil and water, azo dyes can be considered recalcitrant and xenobiotic compounds. Conventional wastewater treatments, i.e., biological processes, are inefficient in the degradation of such compounds and advanced oxidation processes (AOPs) are often applied for decontamination of water. Although the degradation of non-biodegradable compounds by AOPs can be very efficient, a strong disadvantage may be the costs associated with the treatments, fundamentally due to reagents. This fact can restrict the application of AOPs at industrial scale. Herein we report the combination of the Fenton process and a precipitation treatment for the removal of direct blue 1 dye (DB1) as an option to decrease operational costs since the requirements of reagents like iron (II) salts can be reduced. 
Even though some studies have tested the combination of Fenton process and precipitation. The precipitation step commonly implies the addition of polymers or inorganic salts. Here we explore the applicability of a combined treatment in two stages. In the first stage, the Fenton process takes place and a certain amount of the dye is degraded. Afterward, the residual dye is precipitated only by increasing the pH value of the solution leading to almost total dye removal from water. As a result, there is no necessity of adding polymers or more iron. Moreover, in general, the quantity of iron needed for the combined treatment is lower than the quantity of iron needed for achieving the same removals using the individual treatments.
We think that the presented results are of interest for the readership of the Journal of the Serbian Chemical Society because a new approach on the application of the Fenton process is proposed. To the best of our knowledge, the combination of the Fenton process and a precipitation treatment for the removal of certain azo dyes using only iron during the precipitation step is reported for the first time in this manuscript. Therefore, we believe that our work can positively influence the scientific community and provide insights for future studies.
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